

CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
      MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
                                  MONDAY 18th JANUARY, 2016.




       Present:  Cllrs:  Brynley Morris (Chair), Jill Morgan, Roger Lamb, Lyndon Richards, Alan Price
       Apologies:  Cllr. Gerald Thomas, C Cllr. David Rees


1. Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on the 21st December, 2015, were read and agreed.   Proposed 
by Cllr. Alan Price and seconded by Cllr. Jill Morgan 

2. Matters Arising 
· Abermawr – the National Trust had confirmed to Cllr. Jill Morgan that it was larch that was being removed to avoid disease and for replanting purposes..

3. FINANCE 
     Account information:  balance of current account as at 31st December, 2015 - £2,976.69		 
     Payments requested: Clerk to make refund of £58.00 due to overpayment last month.
    		  	                         
4. PLANNING
Farmer’s Arms, Mathry -  planning application 15/0568/PA. Councillors had concerns about the decision making process by PCC for this application.   For further discussion.

5. CORRESPONDENCE  
a) Copy of letter addressed to C Cllr. D Rees regarding “no waiting at any time” restrictions in Mathry.
This letter was confusing and appeared to contradict the original conclusion back in 2014.  The Clerk was asked to request another visit -  Cllr. A Price would meet with him.
b) Invitation to Age Friendly Communities – 1.30pm on Tuesday 26th January received.
c) Letter from C Cllr. Peter Stock re consultation on Dyfed received.  Councillors signed the petition for the Clerk to return. 
d) Reply from Forum re planters received.  The Clerk was asked to invite members of the Forum to the next meeting of the Community Council.
e) Reply from PCC re toilet received. the Clerk had written to PCC to ask about the delay in issuing the lease who had replied that the delay was caused by not having registered the land to the side and front and suggested leasing the toilet block only.   Cllr. Jill Morgan proposed that PCC grant a lease on the actual toilet block in the meantime, seconded by Cllr. Roger Lamb.
f) Reply from PCC re Strumble Shuttle – out of office until the 14th January received.
g) Reply from PCC re Castlemorris smallholdings – reply received from PCC – original information incorrect.

6.   COMMUNITY HALL
       Christmas community event in the hall went well.

7.     VILLAGE GREEN 
        No further progress as yet.








8.     LAMPOST LIGHT OUTSIDE NO. 1 LLWYN CELYN, CASTLEMORRIS
Cllr. R Lamb reported residents concerns about pavement lighting in Llwyn Celyn.  There is a large drop from the pavement to the road which is dangerous when the light is not on.   There have been a couple of minor accidents already and there are concerns about health and safety.   The same pavement going into the street also has a dropped kerb which causes a sudden drop when there is no light.   The Clerk was asked to send this information to C Cllr. David Rees.





Signed ………………………………………………..

Date   ……………………………………..
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